## Payne, Nancy

From:

Yehlen, Mark

Sent:

Tuesday, August 30, 2016 1:55 PM

To: Cc: Payne, Nancy

Subject:

Rooney, John FW: Concern

Nancy,

Please enter this item into Legistar for referral to the Traffic Commission.

## Mark H. Yehlen, P.E.

Commissioner of Public Works City of Racine 730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262-636-9121 Office

262-636-9142 Fax

mark.yehlen@cityofracine.org

From: McCarthy, Terry

**Sent:** Monday, August 29, 2016 12:35 PM **To:** Morgenroth, James; Yehlen, Mark

**Cc:** Lemke, Melissa **Subject:** RE: Concern

Mark,

Could you get this on the Traffic Commission agenda, referrd by Alderman Morgenroth? Thanks.

## Terry McCarthy

9th District Alderman, City of Racine Chairman, Public Works and Services Committee Commissioner, Racine Water and Wastewater Utilities 262 770 7390

From: Morgenroth, James

Sent: Monday, August 29, 2016 11:34 AM

To: McCarthy, Terry Subject: FW: Concern

Dear Terry:

Could you please include this request for review by your traffic committee.

The flow of traffic at this intersection is dangerous and getting worse.

Thanks,

Jim

**From:** Liz Martin [lizkmartin@msn.com] **Sent:** Thursday, August 25, 2016 7:30 AM

**To:** Morgenroth, James **Subject:** Concern

## Good morning,

I live at 1919 Deane Blvd and have been here just a year. I am wondering if there has been any consideration for making the intersection of 19th St and Deane Blvd a four-way stop. Presently the traffic stops on 19th St. Obviously I cannot accurately assess the speed of the traffic on Deane but since there are no stops between 21st and 16th St, if feels like people drive faster than is appropriate. I witnessed this morning a school bus stopped at 19th St heading East. They started into the intersection and a car traveling North on Deane was sounding his horn. It seemed to me that the car was going much faster than they should have and perhaps the bus hadn't seen them or didn't assess well the speed of the car. It is only one of many near misses that I have seen in this year. I have no idea what the number of accidents that have actually occurred over time at this intersection, but in my opinion, is a dangerous one. I just wanted to pass on my observations.

Thank you for your service and your time.

Liz Martin